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14 December 2020

MEMORANDUM
FOR : ALL REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS
FROM : THE UNDERSECRETARY
Solid Waste Management and Local Government Units Concerns
and Supervising Undersecretary for Strategic Communication
and Initiatives Service
SUBJECT : SUBMISSION OF 3-5 MINUTER AVP ON YOUR RESPECTIVE

| REGIONAL ACCOMPLISHMENT FOR THE YEAR 2020

The year 2021 is fast approaching and the Strategic Communication and Initiatives

Service will organize the traditional New Year’s Call to mark the beginning of the year as well

as to meet and greet and get acquainted with each other. It is also a time for us to re-affirm our

| commitment in executing our mandates of protecting, conserving, and preserving the country’s
environment and natural resources.

This New Year’s Call will be a celebration of life and hope for a better and progressive
year. Despite the many challenges that came around, we were able to continue with the
performance of our functions and mandates and uninterrupted delivery of public service.

The year 2020 certainly tried to cripple us with the Covid 19 pandemic, but no pandemic
or whatever disaster will drown the Filipino spirit of resilience. Hence, during the New Year’s
call we will be showcasing our achievements in the areas of clean air, clean water and solid
waste management and other ENR programs and projects.

Relative to this, may we request the submission of a 3-5 minuter video presentation on
the accomplishments of your respective regions for the year. The AVP should be/submitted on
or before December 28, 2020 to SCIS for consolidation.

For your consideration and appropriate actiog, please.
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Let's Go Green!




